Hiawatha Public Library
Board Meeting

Glenn Schminke Community Room

October 11, 2011

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm.

A. CALL TO ORDER – ROLL CALL
Present: Dian Boysen, Travis Christopher, Janet Libe, Brenda Powers, Bonnie Galbraith and Jeaneal Weeks.  Guest:  Tom Thies, Mayor

B. PUBLIC FORUM

The Public Forum was opened at 7:00 pm.  No visitors present, therefore the Public Forum was closed at 7:00 pm

C. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Brenda Powers made a motion to accept the agenda as written.  Janet Libe seconded and the motion carried.

D. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the September 20 meeting were reviewed.  Janet Libe made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion carried.
E. OLD BUSINESS

There was no old business to discuss

F. NEW BUSINESS

1. Policy discussion/possible action for programming policy – A change was proposed to the Programming Policy to remove language pertaining to limitations of serving large groups at library events.  Bonnie Galbraith made a motion to accept the changes to the Programming Policy.  Brenda Powers seconded and the motion passed.

2. Policy discussion: food and drink in the library – At the present time no food or drink are allowed in the library.  Since libraries are “a third place in the community” with home and office being first and second, we would like to see food and drink allowed in the library.  Therefore Jeaneal will be working on a sample policy to be considered at a later date.
3. Policy discussion/possible action regarding credit card transaction limits – After discussing the idea of a credit card policy and limits, we determined there was no need to have a policy on credit card transactions at the present time.

G. LIBRARIANS REPORT

1. Monthly Reports -   Self Check use is steadily rising which relieves the front desk staff.  Library visits were up but total circulation was down a bit from last year.  Checkout of downloadable e-books and audio items is increasing.
2. Bills – After reviewing the bills, Travis Christopher made a motion to pay the bills.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded and the motion carried.

3. Anticipated expenditures – There are no large anticipated expenditures at the present time.  The parking lot is getting a coat of asphalt applied by Pate Asphalt at no charge to the library.  This is worth approximately $3,500.  

4. Library news – The fall reading program at the library is titled “Harvesting a Good Book”.  Also, we are hosting a “Master Gardener” program during October.  The “Children Reading to Dog” program is increasing in popularity.

H. PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Travis Christopher will share and thank the council for their support of our library at a regular city council meeting.    He will tell them of all the exciting things taking place during the first quarter at the library.

I. ADJOURNMENT

Brenda Powers made a motion to adjourn at 7:32 pm.  Bonnie Galbraith seconded and the motion carried.
Bonnie Galbraith, Secretary

Jeaneal Weeks, Library Director
